



Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held in Chorley Village Hall on Mon day 23rd November 2015 at 7.30pm.
Present: Cllrs H Barratt (Chairman), R Abbiss, S Allen, D Young, S Crawford,  A Millington,

J Hill.

Unitary Cllr M Shineton

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioners: 0

PCSO Shelley Hyde and Nick Morris

0)
Public participation:
PCSO Shelley Hyde and Nick Morris attended regarding the parking outside Stottesdon School. They confirmed that they had both visited the area and PC Ann O’Leary had also been out and talked to the school. They explained that they had talked to some parents about parking safely and asked that registrations are fed into them regarding anyone parking on the dropped kerbs and then they would go and talk to the owner. Any information could be sent by email to ch.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk and information is also available on the website – www.westmercia.police.uk
After discussions it was agreed that a joint letter from the Police, Star Housing and the Parish Council is sent to the school for distribution to parents. 

The Police were questioned regarding the burglary at Midwinters who confirmed that a quad bike had been stolen in the morning but the owner could not get out quick enough to get the registration number. 

Immigrants had also been reported at Billingsley and some arrests had been made.

A report had also been received of a white Caddy van in the Oreton area but Police had been out but could not trace this vehicle.

Smartwater was available for residents to mark their property as had recently been provided for each household in Cleobury Mortimer.

Clerk also made a comment to the Officers from Cllr Hamilton-Russell pointing out that information has to be ‘two way’ as feedback is not received from the4 Police if anything is sent in to them.

The Chairman thanked the Police for their attendance.

1)
Apologies for absence:
Cllrs B Hamilton-Russell (hospital visit), M Evans (work), T Casswell (family). It was RESOLVED to accept these apologies.

2)
Declaration of Interests:
The Localism Act 2011, Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.  
Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during the discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest, whether or not the interest is entered in the register of member’s interests maintained by the Monitoring Officer.
None received.

3)
To confirm minutes of the meeting held on 26th October 2015:
These had been circulated with the agenda and Cllr Abbiss asked for the word ‘suggested’ to be inserted at the beginning of bullet point 5 item 8. After this amendment it was RESOLVED that the minutes are signed as a true record and the Chairman signed these accordingly.

4)
Matters Arising from the minutes:

(a) Progress report from Clerk:
Road closures:

What a nightmare!! So many problems the first week ending up with the tarmacing machine breaking down. The tarmacing was arranged to be finished on the Sunday morning only to find that it was being done on the Saturday without any prior notification to Bridgnorth Highways.

Clerk confirmed that she was in constant touch with Graham Downes who was brilliant and helped whenever possible.

Village centre at Stottesdon closure went by without any complaints being received by Clerk. 

Clerk did witness driving through the closure and motorists sitting outside the old shop waiting for the workmen to let them through as soon as the machine removing the tarmac cleared the junction – it would have been much quicker to have followed the diversion round Harcourt!

School transport to Stanley farm – SC will not go down the lane. This information had been passed on to Matt Home.

Parking problems: (also dealt with in public participation)

The Police visited 2/3 days and Clerk understands that they have talked to some parents. A map showing the parking areas in Glebe Drive has been supplied to the school. 

Car removal:

Cllr Barratt talked to the owner who confirmed that this will be moved on Friday 27th November. This will then free up another parking space.

Road Name signs:

Cllr Allen very kindly photographed all the fingerposts in the parish – item on the agenda.

Training session – Wednesday 25th November @ Kinlet Village Hall – Cllrs Crawford, Allen and Clerk will attend.

Transparency Code training – 30th November – Cllr Barratt and Clerk will attend.

The re-issued cheque for Willowdene has been cleared through the bank.

(b) Update of parking problems:
Clerk will put the letter together and send to the Police and Star Housing for their information to be added.

© Any other matters arising:

Cllr Abbiss queried the reason for the Baytree to Squintum road still being closed today. Clerk did not know the reason for this.

5)
Planning applications: 

a) Reference:  15/04832/FUL (validated: 10/11/2015)

Address:  Coombe Farm, Bagginswood, Stottesdon, Kidderminster, Shropshire, DY14 8LS

Proposal:  Formation of a new farm access from public highway

Applicant: Ms Dinah Thompson (Coombe Farm, Bagginswood, Stottesdon, Kidderminster, Worcestershire, DY14 8LS)
Cllrs Barratt and Abbiss had visited the site and after discussions it was REESOLVED that the following comments are sent to Planning:

“As this application will be the 4th driveway within a few yards of each other on a narrow road Highways should be asked to look at this carefully to mitigate any problems with large farm vehicles/lorries etc entering the site.
Access splay should be wide enough to accommodate large vehicles to access the site safely.
The applicant should be asked to pay for signs warning other road users of ‘vehicles turning’, ‘farm entrance’ or sign with other suitable wording which is acceptable to Highways.”
b) Shropshire Council Planning Reconsultation – Amendment 15/03505/FUL – 10 Lower Bardley Court (description changed from front to rear)

Clerk confirmed that on checking with Planning this was only amending the description from front to rear in the description. RESOLVED to accept this with no comments being required by Planning.
c) Reference:  15/04712/VAR (validated: 06/11/2015)

Address:  Stottesdon C E Primary School, Fir Trees House Junction To School House, Stottesdon, Shropshire, DY14 8UE
Proposal:  Variation of condition no.1attached to CC2005/0036 To allow for retention of the demountable accommodation for a further temporary period of ten years

Applicant: Shropshire Council (The Shirehall, Abbey Foregate, Shrewsbury, Shropshire, SY2 6ND, United Kingdom).
Cllrs RESOLVED to support this application.
d) Reference:  15/04713/VAR (validated: 06/11/2015)

Address:  Stottesdon C E Primary School, Fir Trees House Junction To School House, Stottesdon, Shropshire, DY14 8UE

Proposal:  Variation of Condition no. 2 attached to CC2007/0027
 To allow for the retention of the demountable accommodation for a further temporary period of ten years

Applicant: Shropshire Council (The Shirehall, Abbey Foregate, Shrewsbury, Shropshire, SY2 6ND, United Kingdom)
Councillors RESOLVED to support this application.
e) Any others received after issue of agenda:
None received,

f) Planning permissions/refusals:
None received.

6)
SALC report:
Cllr Abbiss reported that she was no longer Chairman of SALC, this position was now held by Cllr David Beechey. No Vice Chairman has yet been elected.

7)
Unitary Councillor’s report:
Cllr Shineton reported on the following matters:
· A representative is needed for the Doctors Medical Patients Group from Stottesdon. Anyone interested should contact Cllr Shineton.

· Big Conversation survey sent out from SALC and everyone was urged to complete this.
· Contract for Ringway (Highways) being negotiated at the moment (2yrs still left on present contract) – communications with PC’s etc seem to be causing problems.

· SALC AGM – Ryton XI Towns confirmed meeting arranged regarding speeding problems. Clerk has sent this out to all Councillors.

· Cleobury Country Staff being trained up to Grade 4 Assistant Librarians at present – problems with the IT at present so they are having to do everything by hand!

· SAMDev now received back. There will be some training arranged regarding this but nothing to affect our parish.

· Letter received back from P Dunne MP confirming that Almshouses are not able to be sold off.

· 2L bus to colleges have been setting fire etc. SC subsidise this bus by £43,000 and Diamond will not operate this without the subsidy so therefore if this ceases Cleobury Mortimer will be without transport. The 125 bus – Highley/Kinlet/Kidderminster is a much better service.

· LJC Joint meeting on 12th January 2016 at Severn centre, Highley – speakers: Future Fit.

· Cllr Millington reported that an ambulance called to Severn Park on Sunday morning arrived within 2 minutes!

· Cllr Abbiss queried the problem with SC Leader Cllr Barrow. Cllr Shineton confirmed that he did not declare an interest as he knew the auditors of the IP&E. He has now stood down from the Board and ordered to carry out training.

· Cllr Shineton confirmed that she attended A&E at Shrewsbury herself and was signed in/registered/examined/x-rayed/saw Dr all within 45 minutes. This she considered was excellent service with approximately 12/15 other patients waiting. Good reports had also been received regarding Telford Hospital with Birmingham waiting a month for appointments.

· Mental Health Departments falling short especially for younger people which is a ‘national problem’.

Chairman thanked Cllr Shineton for her report and Cllr Shineton asked if she was required for anything else before leaving the meeting.

8)
Financial matters:

a) Outstanding payments: 
Clerk’s salary £xxx 

Clerk’s expenses - £68.89

Clerk - £1 coins for heating in Village Hall - £20 
HMRC PAYE - £135.58

SALC account confirmed that the AGM was free so invoice for payment.
It was RESOLVED that this cheques be signed and signatories instructed to sign the cheques.

 b) Income since last meeting – no statement received for interest on deposit account.
c) Bank statement – this was produced and initialled by Cllr Millington.
9)
Parish matters/problems: 
a) Parish problems:
· Duddlewick Bends – a request that this road is repaired urgently.
· Clerk suggested that a letter of thanks be sent to Graham Downes and Ringway for the work carried out in the parish – all agreed.
· Raggits Quarry – Clerk had been provided with photographs of work which has commenced at this quarry despite planning permission not being granted. Clerk had talked to the Planning Officer who requested the photos who would contact the agent. All work being carried out prior to permission being granted is at the owners own risk. Councillors request that the Clerk writes to the Planning requesting that this application goes to committee and asking for the date/time of the meeting and also pointing our once again that work has commenced.
· Mr Harris at Woodend Cottage has requested the white lines are re-painted in the centre of the road and on the junction outside his property as some vehicles are over-riding the junction etc.
· Concern expressed regarding horse riders/cyclist/walkers on the roads without wearing suitable clothing (reflective) for drivers to see them easily. Clerk will put this in the next newsletter.
· Pool dug out on the side of the narrow road opposite Lower House, Sidbury with no fencing to prevent horses/pedestrians/vehicles entering this.
 b) Parish Watch:
· Quad bike and Immigrants dealt with earlier.

 c) Road Name signs:
Cllr Allen was thanked for touring the parish and providing the Clerk with photos of all the fingerposts.

Clerk will contact Graham Downes asking if round discs’ could be put on the top of the fingerposts.
10)
Correspondence:  

Emails forwarded include: All noted as received unless comments made.
SALC Bulletins

MP Update newsletter

SALC Training sessions – Cllrs and Clerk booked onto these.
Data Protection registration - Renewal confirmation ICO:00042493106

Parish census – Cllr Abbiss confirmed that all this information was in the archives.
SALC - FW: DIS Extra 872

PCC weekly newsletter

SALC - Ongoing Highway schemes 2015/16 - temporary road closures

SALC - Sector Led Body - Introduction and factsheet

SALC - Health & Wellbeing Strategy Consultation - update for SALC

SALC - Shropshire Council Big Conversation - Involving Parish & Town Councils – Cllrs urged to complete on line survey.
SC – Electoral roll. Clerk will request electronic copy.
Annual Review of Place Plans – not taking place this year

Chorley Village Hall events 2016 – No events planned by Parish Council

LJC 12th January 2016 Severn Centre – joint meeting with Highley and Chelmarsh LJC on Future Fit

SC – Big Conversation

Road to be closed:   Chorley jct to The Miners jct

Date and duration:    16/12/15 – 17/12/15 24hrs/day

Purpose:                 Boundary box install

Applicant:                Severn Trent Water

11)
Date of next meeting: 
14th December 2015.

Precept will be added to this agenda.
CHEQUES WRITTEN:

Mrs F Morris – cheque number: 000391 - £xxx salary

HMRC – cheque number: 000392 - £135.58 - PAYE
Mrs F Morris – cheque number 000393 - £68.89 - expenses

Mrs F Morris – cheque number: 000394 - £20 (£1 coins for heating)

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.30pm

Signed:  Chairman




Date:

These minutes were approved at the Parish Council meeting dated 14th December 2015 without alteration.
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